[image: image1.png][ ] ®
INDEPENDENCE





ASSOCIATION OF INDEPENDENT RETIREES (A.I.R.) LIMITED.

ACN 102 164 385

Submission

To

Senate Select Committee on Medicare

December 2003

By

Association of Independent Retirees (A.I.R.) Ltd 

Mrs Joan Heard





Dr Clyde Scaife

President






Chairman









Health Committee

National Secretariat:

PO Box 329 Deakin West Act 2600

Tel:  0262902599

Fax: 02 62901580

Email:  info@independentretirees.com.au  

Position:

The Association of Independent Retirees (A.I.R.) Ltd does not wish to make a detailed submission to the second Senate inquiry into Medicare, but stands by its submission to the first inquiry.

A.I.R. members value availability of service far above bulk billing, and accept that insurance generally does not cover the full cost of any service.

However, the Association supports the proposal to selectively increase the rebate for consultations with children, as those with young families particularly need assistance: these are our grand children.

This question of graded rebates was mentioned in our first submission, and has been part of the New Zealand system for many years.

A.I.R. believes that graded charges for pharmaceutical benefits could also be applied to reduce the burden on our members, as the cost of medication cannot be separated from the direct cost of medical care.

While we welcome the attention given to legislation by the Senate, we believe that, ultimately the elected Government should be allowed to govern and have its legislation judged by the electorate.

Background:

A.I.R. has a membership of upwards of 16,000 in 80 branches across Australia, embracing retired people who are making a significant contribution to funding their own retirement. Some have part pensions; some have Veterans’ Gold Cards. About half our A.I.R. members have no concession card.

Members are acutely aware that the cost of accessing medical care does not cease with the doctor’s consultation but includes the cost of medication.

Pharmaceutical Benefit Scheme (PBS) subsidised drugs now cost our members $3.10 (concession) or $23.10 per prescription.

There may be two items and three to five repeats between doctor’s visits. Consequently, our members may pay up to $37.20 (concession) or $277.20 for medication even if the doctor has accepted assignment of benefits. (bulk billed)

A modest co-payment to the GP is insignificant in comparison.

A.I.R. remembers that it was Health Minister Brian Howe, who introduced a PBS charge for pensioners, in effect, a co-payment for general practitioner services.

